RRES Home & School Association Meeting

November 15, 2016 - Minutes
******************************************************************************

Present: Dan Foreman, Marilyn McConnell, Mary Sabine, Janelle Foreman, Aaron Perry, Lisa Holyoke Walsh, Erin Burke, Jon Oldford, Kilby McFarlane, Jodi Vaughan, Sheila Legere, Jamie Chiasson

Financial Report:

Initial Balance: $1989.87

Proceeds from Halloween Howl: $3388.09 (pizza only expense, more donations this year)

Current Balance (available funds): $5377.96

Purchase Requests:

Sheila requested 2 large bulletin boards to replace 2 boards on the walls of the kindergarten hallway.  The current boards are breaking apart.  She did not have a quote for them (but they would be much less than the whiteboards).

Sheila also requested 2 more large whiteboards to replace old chalk boards in 2 classrooms.  These were estimated at approx $600 each, based on last year's cost.  This continues to be the current top priority request, adding to the 4 whiteboards purchased last year, with the end goal of installing one in each of the 20 classrooms.

H&S approved purchase of 3 whiteboards (~$1800) and 2 bulletin boards (likely less than $1000 for both) for a total not to exceed $3000.  Sheila will email H&S a quote for bulletin boards when available.  If the 5 items cannot be purchased for under $3000, she will order 1 less whiteboard.

Halloween Howl Update:

Pizzas: Still had too many; ordered 34, had about 10 left over. Sold at door for $10.00 each. Need to advertise the pizza better, some people didn't know it was there. Long line-up, could have 2 floats and spread them out. Put bake sale table first, so people buy from bake sale while waiting in line for pizza.

Good idea to take left over pizzas and bake sale items to front door at closing time.

Juice: bought 228, sold out near the end of the night.

Cupcakes: Had about 400, but had many left over, even with cupcake walk in 2 rooms.  Need to give more away more quickly during cupcake walk.  2 each time, and let kids leave with cupcake after 5 attempts.  Perhaps adult should run this game, to be able to keep assessing the time, size of line-up, the number of cupcakes left to give out, etc.

Games: have 2 people on popcorn race and hula hoop toss, if possible. Perhaps LHHS students could run these games since they come in pairs.  Sucker pull: mark winning suckers or have a few extra treat bags, in case someone doesn't get one.

Haunted House across hall from Book Sale, hallway was very congested.  Photo booth was great.

Holding the event Friday night vs. Saturday was discussed: it was felt it was better to get it all done Friday night then have the rest of the weekend free.

Papa John's Update:

We raised $133 the first PJ night (last year total: $315).  Next one is Dec 1st.  We will need to repeat the details (Northside store only, online orders only) when we advertise.  Marilyn will check in after each Royal Road day to see how we did.  We will get a cheque from Papa John's at the end of the year.

Christmas Baskets:

Agreed to keep the same basket themes as last year, and sell for same prices (1 for $2, 3 for $5 and 10 for $10).  Need to update basket home letter, send home by Nov 18th, ask for donations by Nov 30th.  Need to purchase containers for baskets.  Pack baskets Tuesday, Dec 6th (6:30pm), to be ready for the Christmas Dinner on Dec 8th.  Several people volunteered.

Office staff will print and bundle the tickets for us.  Discussed sending tickets home, we will try it, need to redesign tickets to include basket choice, and need to be clear that money needs to accompany tickets. We will send blank tickets home after the dinner and make them due before the concert on the 16th.  Print them on bright coloured paper so they are different from tickets bought at school.

Ticket Sales:

Need more volunteers to sell tickets at Christmas Dinner, Thurs Dec 8th, 11:00-1:00 and at the Christmas Concert, Friday, Dec 16th, 8:00-12:30.

Parking Space draw for Christmas Concert (Dec 16th):

This year we decided to raffle off 2 parking spaces, so there will be a 1st prize (1 parking space and 4 front row seats) and a 2nd prize (1 parking spot only), for each concert (9am and 11am).  Office staff will be clear when contacting winners that they have won parking spot and seats, or parking spot only.  We can put the family name on the concert seats.  We will send home letter and blank tickets home on Dec 1st, due back Dec 12th, draw on Dec 14th.  Need to indicate which concert and include money with tickets.

Future Fundraising Suggestions:

Not much time to discuss options at this meeting.  Will make it the focus for January meeting.  Dan presented information on a Spell-A-Thon.  There was interest in a raffle for a night at Delta Hotel for Valentine's Day; someone will need to contact Lisa to see what is involved and if it's doable for V-Day.

Next meeting: January 17, 2017 @ 7:30 pm

